
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mr. Bill Cavanaugh, Principal
Mrs. Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil:	 4:30 p.m.
Sunday:	 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
	 11:30 a.m.
	 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday:	 7:30 a.m.
Friday:	 7:30 a.m. & 8:15 a.m.
Saturday:	 8:15 a.m. followed by 
	 Marian Devotions &
	 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Saturday:	 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin:	 Due by Noon 
	 on Monday.
Monthly Report:	 Due by the 12th 
	 of each month.

Parish Office:	 471-7741
Fax:	 471-0363
School Office:	 251-1276
Fax:	 251-6428
E-mail:	 parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site:	 www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

•	 We welcome Jesus Christ into our lives and give witness to His way of life

•	 Inspired and guided by the Holy Spirit, we strive to be a warm, inviting,  
welcoming, and caring community of people, filled with Faith, Hope and Love

•	 In that Spirit, we provide a meaningful environment and opportunities  
for worship, education and service to our community

Our Mission
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n g  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those who 
may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. Someone 
will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office when a 
member of the parish is hospitalized.

Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call Theresa 
Eagan at 471-7741, ext. 481.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.
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MONDAY – FEBRUARY 5 – SAINT AGATHA
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Rose Whetstein 

TUESDAY – FEBRUARY 6 – SAINT PAUL MIKI
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 Carol Thieman 

WEDNESDAY – FEBRUARY 7 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 Edgar Willig
	 8:00 A.M.-NOON 	 Adoration 

THURSDAY – FEBRUARY 8 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Evelyn Kraemer

FRIDAY – FEBRUARY 9 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Special Intention
	 8:15 A.M.	 Katharina Koch

SATURDAY – FEBRUARY 10 – SAINT SCHOLASTICA
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 8:15 A.M.	 Marie Absher (BR)
	 After Mass: 	 Marian Devotions and 
		    Apostolate for the Dying
	 4:30 P.M.	 Mike Pohlkamp (BR)
	
SUNDAY – FEBRUARY 11 – SIXTH SUNDAY 
		  IN ORDINARY TIME
	 7:30 A.M.	 Joan Schramm (ANN)
	 9:30 A.M. 	 John Rattermann 
	 11:30 A.M. 	 George Brunemann (BR)
	 7:00 P.M. 	 For Our Parishioners 
 

VOTIVE LIGHTS
Envelopes for requesting a Votive Light can be found on the 
Communion rail near the doors inside Church. On the front of the 
envelope you can designate an intention. The usual donation is 
$2.00 to cover the cost of the candle. Candles are lit on Thursday 
for the week. Envelopes may be put in the collection basket on 
the weekend or brought to the Parish Office. If you have any 
questions, please call 471-7741, ext. 0. 

IN MEMORIAM
Please pray for the souls of Marvin Grant and Mary Jane Crane, 
who died this past week. May they rest in the peace of the Lord.

Encounter Lent – Join our faith community – and nearly 14,000 
Catholic communities across the United States – in a life-changing 
Lenten journey of encounter with CRS Rice Bowl. Pick up your 
family’s CRS Rice Bowl after Mass at the doors of church on 
February 10 and 11. During the 40 days of Lent, as companions 
on the journey, we will encounter our neighbor. 

BIBLE STUDY WITH FR. JIM AND FR. CHRIS
Bible Study will begin on Tuesday, February 6. We will meet in 
O’Connor Hall at 7:00 p.m. and begin studying the Gospel of 
Mark. There is no charge, but you must call the Parish Office 
at 471-7741, ext. 0 to register so we have enough materials 
for everyone. 

COMMUNITY DINNER
Our next Community Dinner is scheduled for 

February 15 in O’Connor Hall 
from 4:30 p.m. until 6:30 p.m.
Hope to see everyone there!!!

GOLDENAIRES
Belterra Park Casino – Tuesday, March 13. We’re going up the 
river again to one of our favorite spots. Transportation has gone 
up again; therefore, we will have to charge $15 for bus riders. 
This includes the bus driver’s tip. The cost is $10 if you drive 
yourself and others. Perks are $15 play on your card and a free 
buffet. Please send in your reservation and payment to Maureen 
Vonderahe at 5659 Tree View Drive, Cincinnati, OH 45238 or 
the Parish Office. All checks must be made out to St. Dominic 
Goldenaires. If you have gone with us before, that is all we need. 
If this is your first time, we’ll need your proper name, address and 
birth date. We will leave the Park n’ Ride on Delhi Pike at 10:00 
a.m. and return about 4:00 p.m. If you have any questions, call 
Mary Ann at 251-6144 or Maureen at 451-5657. All reservations 
and payments are due by Tuesday, February 13.
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ST. DOMINIC
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY

We wish to extend a very big “Thank You” to all the parishioners 
of St. Dominic. Because of your generous donations we provided 
help to many families. From October through December of 2017, 
we helped 79 families and 223 adults and children in the St. 
Dominic St. Vincent de Paul Society service area which includes 
Delhi, Sedamsville and Riverside. 

Our total receipts for the fourth quarter were an amazing $30,125 
from the poor box collections, the parishioner donations, the 
school children, and member donations. This total includes over 
$20,000 in gifts from anonymous donors. 

We especially thank the St. Dominc School children for all the 
food that they donate each month to help us feed our clients.

We paid out $14,746 in client aid during the months of October 
through December 2017. The breakdown is as follows:
  Rent & Mortgage Assistance	 $	 4,051
  Duke Energy	 $	 2,387
  Water Bills	 $	 1,430
  Food and Remke & Kroger Gift Cards	 $	 4,068
  Beds, Christmas Gift cards and other Services	 $	 2,810

The St. Dominic St. Vincent de Paul Society also sent the 
Franciscan Mission Office a check for $135 to have Masses 
said for the twenty-seven (27) parishioners who died between 
September 1, 2017 and January 17, 2018. 

Once again, thank you so much for your kindness and generosity. 
Your donations really do make a difference.

Your brothers and sisters in Christ,
St. Dominic St. Vincent de Paul Society

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church.

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE
Offertory Collection Week of 1/28/18:	 $	15,305

St. Vincent de Paul Society Envelopes	 $	 2,223

Thank you for your support of our Parish.

May the Lord continue to bless you in your generosity!

ST. DOMINIC NEWS

SCHOOL REGISTRATION – Registration forms for Preschool, 
Kindergarten, and grades 1-8 are available on the school website 
at www.stdominicdelhi.org and in the school and parish offices. 
Registration for all current and new students, including 
preschool, will be accepted through February 20, 2018. 
Registration forms for current students came home on Friday, 
January 26. For additional information, or to arrange for a personal 
tour, please call the principal, Bill Cavanaugh, at 251-1276, ext. 
420. EdChoice Scholarships are accepted, and financial aid is 
available.

FAT TUESDAY CELEBRATION AND LENT IN THE HOME – Join 
us on Sunday, February 11, to celebrate an early Fat Tuesday 
as we prepare for the season of Lent. The evening is open to 
all who would like to attend from single member households to 
families with children! Bring a friend! Activities are designed to 
help you engage in the 40 days of Lent, increasing our prayer, 
abstinence and alms giving during this time. There will be plenty 
of fun activities for the little ones! We will kick off the celebration 
with a potluck dinner. Please bring your favorite Fat Tuesday dish 
to share. A King’s Cake will be provided. The fun will begin in 
O’Connor Hall at 4:00 p.m., with dinner followed by activities. 
Reservations are not required, but appreciated. RSVP to Melissa 
Martini at 646-3096 or Meg Morris at 403-0720 or meg.morris@
uc.edu.

MISCELLANEOUS

HEALING SERVICE WITH MASS – Experience Jesus’ love at 
the Healing Service and Mass on Wednesday, February 7 at 
7:30 p.m. in the Hilvert Center behind St. Ignatius Church (5222 
North Bend Road). You can receive prayer for yourself or your 
loved ones. Sponsored by Lighthouse Renewal Center. For more 
information, call 471-LITE (5483) or visit www.LRC1.org.

BEING STILL WITH GOD is offered by the Sisters of Charity 
Spirituality Center on Thursday, February 8, from 7:00-8:30 p.m. 
We’re offering some time and a sacred space, so you can pause 
and “be still” with God for a while. A member of our Advisory 
Committee will offer a short reflection and then you are on your 
own to seek out a prayer space. At the end of our time, we will 
gather for a short prayer. The program will be held at the Sisters 
of Charity Motherhouse (5900 Delhi Road). There is no fee for 
this program, but registration is requested. Please contact the 
Spirituality Center 347-5449 or spirituality.center@srcharitycinti.
org to register or for additional information.

CINCINNATI CATHOLIC ALUMNI CLUB invites single Catholic 
men and women to a “MARDI GRAS” themed Wine Tasting 
party, Sunday, February 11, 2:00-5:00 p.m. at the Werk Crossing 
Condominium Complex (5350 Werk Road). For information, 
contact Don at 574-8573.



LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR FEBRUARY 10 & 11
 SERVERS 

SCHEDULE GIFT BEARERS LECTORS EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
(Captains names are listed first.)

8:15 a.m. 
Saturday

Bella Bass
Kailee Chowning

   

4:30 p.m.
Saturday

Adam Kent
Matthew Walter

John and Tina Back Mary Jo Reiners Matt Shields, Amy Stevens, 
Kathy Wandstrat, Bob Busam, 
Pat Cusick, Lauren Fitzsimmons, 
Bill Inskeep

7:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Bridget Barron
Anna Railey

Joe and Lois Scherer Amy Luken Bobbie Honnert, Evan Honnert, 
Grant Honnert, Coolie Lamphier, 
Roger Witsken

9:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Lucas Abbott
Gabe McDonald

Sharon Philpot Mike Liderbach Jessica Remmel, Janet Rosenthal, 
Joann Smith, Rob Smith, Caitlyn Thai, 
Lori Thai, Nancy Wellbrock

11:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Kyle Sokolis Ray and Michele Glutz Fred Meyer Mary Lou Hausman, 
Kayla Hess, Kathleen Meltebrink, 
Meg Morris, Carol Niehaus, 
Margie Roedersheimer, 
Dave Tensing

7:00 p.m. 
Sunday

 Joe Reinstatler John Klopp

FOUR CHAPLAINS MEMORIAL SERVICE – You are invited to 
join us in the observance of the “Four Chaplains Memorial Service” 
that will be held at St. Boniface Church (1750 Chase Avenue, 
Northside) at noon on Sunday, February 11. The service has 
been held at St. Boniface annually for the past 43 years. There will 
be Color bearers from approximately 20 veterans organizations 
participating. A rifle salute and “Taps” are part of the memorial 
service. Veterans and anyone with a family member or friend 
on active duty will especially appreciate this service. Reverend 
David Sunberg, a former military chaplain, will be the celebrant 
and homilist. For additional information, contact Bob Schinaman 
at 257-5703 or bibscgubanab@gamil.com.

LENTEN RETREAT – “How do I seek the Kingdom of God?” – 
February 16-17, with Bishop Joe Binzer, Fr. David Endres, and 
Fr. Eric Wood at St. Margaret of York, Loveland. Presented by 
Presentation Ministries, an official lay association under the 
Archdiocese of Cincinnati. Visit www.PresentationMinistries.com 
for exact details. Lunch provided for all who preregister. Cost is a 
freewill offering, so everyone can afford to come!

NEW YEAR/NEW GOALS – Is God Calling You? Have you 
resolved to grow in faith this year? The Athenaeum of Ohio Lay 
Pastoral Ministry Program is sponsored by the Archdiocese and 
equips men and women to serve families, communities and 
workplaces more effectively. Our graduates work as catechists, 
advocates for life, permanent deacons, staff members in parishes 
and nonprofit agencies and volunteers in a variety of settings. We 
offer Graduate and Non-degreed options with classes at the main 
campus in Mt. Washington and at Good Shepherd in Montgomery. 
Isn’t it time you discover how lay formation can transform your 
life? Call 231-1200 for information or to set up an interview.

LENTEN TRIP WITH MIKE DAVIS – Join Popular Catholic 
Evangelist and Singer Mike Davis, March 13-16, and enjoy the 
prayerful and peaceful surroundings of Our Lady of the Snows 
National Shrine in Belleville, Illinois. You will also see some of the 
many sights of St. Louis as you tour the Gateway Arch and cruise 
the rivers of St. Louis on a scenic river boat cruise. Just $489 per 
person, which includes deluxe motorcoach transportation, three- 
nights stay, and breakfasts and dinners provided. Email Mike 
Davis at med251@aol.com or call directly at 470-7808 for more 
information. Hope you can make it! 

THE CINCINNATI MEN’S CONFERENCE IS BACK – Saturday, 
April 28 at the Taft Theatre. The theme of the 2018 conference 
is “Be A Man! What It Means to Be a True Christian Man in 
Today’s Society.” Featured Speakers: Fr. Mitch Pacwa, Fr. 
Larry Richards, Coach Gerry Faust, and Most Reverend 
Archbishop Dennis Schnurr as the main celebrant. Go to www.
CincinnatiMensConference.com for more information and to 
purchase tickets.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED – Hospice of Cincinnati West is seeking 
volunteers to provide care and companionship for patients in 
our West inpatient care center located at Twin Towers Health 
Pavilion (5343 Hamilton Avenue). We also need West inpatient 
care center escort-greeters and companionship volunteers to 
serve in homecare settings and long-term care facilities. We could 
use a few good men to visit with male patients. A special training 
class is scheduled for Saturday, February 10 at the Twin Towers 
Connection Hader Room. Preregistration is required by February 
5. If you can help, please contact Judy Russell, Volunteer 
Services, at 246-9168 or email judy_russell@trihealth.com as 
soon as possible.

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 11
	 1st Reading:	 Leviticus 13:1-2, 44-46 
	 2nd Reading:	 2 Corinthians 5:20–6:2 
	 Gospel:	 Matthew 6:1-6, 16-18



CHRIST RENEWS HIS PARISH
Women’s Weekend – March 10 and 11

The CRHP women’s team is preparing to offer to the women of the parish a gift 
of a renewal weekend. It is a blessing to see the effects of the renewal that Jesus 
Christ brings about in His people. We don’t have to go somewhere else for our 
spiritual renewal. Ongoing spiritual renewal is the reason we organized parishes 
in the first place. Come join us for a weekend of spiritual renewal. Experience the 
Good News of Jesus Christ. This process is at the core of what we are about as 
a parish community. Take a risk and call and make a reservation to join us. Call  
Fr. Chris or Carole at 471-7741.


